

## TURKISH JOURNAL OF OBSTETRICS AND GYNECOLOGY

## LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Members of the TJOD,

We take great pride in presenting the last issue of the Turkish Journal of Turkish Journal of Obstetrics and Gynecology for the year 2023. This esteemed scientific publication, representing our association, continues to gain recognition in the global scientific community, with its increasing scientific value and growing prestige on both national and international platforms. One noteworthy indicator of our journal's success is the rising number of authors seeking publication on our pages, particularly evident in the increased volume of articles, especially those received from abroad and accepted for publication in our latest issue.

At TJOD, we place significant emphasis on scientific research and knowledge. While our journal stands as a primary testament to this commitment, we also disseminate current scientific findings through the meetings we convene. Recently, we successfully organized the 2<sup>nd</sup> In Vitro Fertilization and Infertility Congress in Cyprus (TÜBİD) from September 28 to October 1, 2023. The congress featured 35 scientific sessions and 4 keynote lectures, drawing the participation of 168 scientific officers and 30 sponsor companies. With a total of 1,072 participants, we concluded the event on a high note. On behalf of both myself and the Board of Directors, I extend our heartfelt gratitude to everyone who contributed. We are directing our efforts toward the upcoming 21<sup>st</sup> National Gynecology and Obstetrics Congress.

Despite the great pain experienced by our nation in 2023, I express the hope that 2024 will usher in a year of love, peace, happiness, and tranquility for our country, and I extend my love and respect to all my colleagues and the TJOD family.

Bulent Tiras, Prof. MD President of TJOD